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Ontario Energy Board (OEB) Interrogatory for Hydro One Networks

INTERROGATORY #2 List 1

Interrogatory

Does Hydro One intend to introduce a volumetric charge for Standby Service in the future; for example, after the completion of a cost allocation study? Would the Administration Charge be made lower if it were accompanied by a volumetric charge?

Response

Consistent with the current two-part rate structure applicable for recovery of Distribution charges, a volumetric charge for standby service would be appropriate.  However, in the view of Hydro One, introducing a volumetric charge in the absence of a cost allocation study would be premature.  Hydro One will follow the guidelines set up by the Board in establishing standby rates.  If the Cost Allocation methodology being developed by the Board were to include proposals on the applicable rate structure for standby charges, Hydro One will follow the proposals.

The Administration Charge would not change if it were accompanied by a volumetric charge.  The Administration Charge is intended to recover the incremental administration costs required to provide this service, the cost of which would not be recovered by a volumetric charge.






